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IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES 

 March 10,  and March 24, 2025—-

Referendum Information Meet-

ings  6:00 p.m., HHS Library 

 March 17, 2025—School Board 

Meeting 6:30 p.m. 

 March 24-28, 2025—Spring 

Break; NO SCHOOL 

 April 16 2025—Summer School 

Registration and 3K, 4K, 5K 

Open House 5:00-6:30 p.m. 

 April 28, 2025—School Board 

Meeting 6:30 p.m. 

 

We have just completed a very successful first semester of school.  So 

many great things happen in such a short time.  We have been able to 

watch our students grow.  We have watched them work through chal-

lenges and grow from them.  We have seen many successes in the class-

room and in extracurricular activities.  As a district, we take pride in be-

ing able to offer our students many opportunities to learn and grow.  As 

we offer more for students, we continuously face the challenge of fund-

ing all that is provided. 

In January, the Board of Education adopted a question for an operational 

referendum that will appear on the April 1, 2025 ballot.  The referendum 

is asking to exceed the current revenue limit by $800,000 per year for 

three years.  Why do we need this extra funding?  During the regular 

board meeting in October, a deficit budget of $560,258.56 was adopted.  

The extra funding would help to make our budget whole and provide the 

opportunity to put funds into fund balance to help with daily operating 

costs and money flow.  The state funding that we receive has not kept up 

with inflation and our district, like many across the state is facing a fi-

nancial challenge in balancing a budget.  We have made and are making 

cuts to help with this deficit as well, but cuts alone cannot eliminate the 

budget shortfalls.  The district has worked hard to provide our students 

with opportunities, but all of these things come with a price.  We want to 

keep our kids competitive and keep our programs here so that we contin-

ue to make Hustisford an amazing place to attend school.  We are so 

proud of our graduates and what they have accomplished.   

While we understand that there are still maintenance concerns that need 

to be addressed, we want to first take care of the budget shortfall and 
then work on the projects that need to be completed.  The board has 

worked diligently to prioritize the projects that need to be completed.  

The top three projects, as identified by our current board members are  

Hustisford Happenings 
From the Desk of  Mrs. Cramer, District Administrator  
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the boilers at JHE, the air conditioning issues at the HS, and the roof at the HS.  

All of these projects carry large price tags.  While it is not possible to do these all 

at once, the hope and plan is that as the budget balances out, the board will be able 

to start working toward these projects.  The funds that are sought in the referen-

dum are allowed to be used for these costs once the budget is balanced and fund 

balance has increased.   

The School Board and administration continuously have people ask, what have 
you done to improve this District.  The answer to that is not simple, in fact, it is a 
long list of what our District has done to prioritize learning, achievement, and 

growth for all students.  The District has been working on updates across several 
areas through the regular operating budget.  However, all projects and updates are 

not possible through our annual operating budget.  The District has to prioritize 
projects in many different areas.  The various areas that have been addressed in-
clude but are not limited to curriculum, buildings and grounds, programming, ath-

letics, and staffing.  Over the past several years, the District has made a substantial 
investment in many of these areas.  The following information shows some of the 
highlights of what has been done.   

The Hustisford School District has updated several curricular areas to ensure that 
our students have the most up-to-date materials to enhance learning and achieve-
ment.  New math curriculum was implemented across all grade levels.  New So-

cial Studies curriculum was also implemented in both schools.  New reading and 
writing is currently being reviewed for adoption in both buildings.  High School 
English classes also updated novels for classes.  Science curriculum at both build-

ings was updated as well.  The District has also worked to provide updates in so-
cial emotional curriculum at all grade levels.  Updates also were completed in the 

area of foreign language and agriculture.  Advanced Placement courses were add-
ed in the area of social studies, science, and math along with dual credit and tran-
scripted courses in the areas of math, business, science, and agriculture.  Course 

options have been added across all curricular areas in middle and high school.  
Youth apprentice options have been expanded and students also are provided op-
tions for taking college credits through Early College Credit programs.  Technolo-

gy has been significantly upgraded throughout the District.  Students operate in a 
1:1 learning environment.  Students in grades PK-2 utilize iPads to enhance in-

struction while students in grades 3-12 are using Chromebooks.  Students and staff 
utilize Google Classroom which allows staff to post assignments and learning 
tools for students to utilize outside of the regular classroom setting.  The technolo-

gy upgrades were made possible through grant funding as well as generous com-
munity donations.  Technology for the classrooms has also been updated.   As 
technology becomes outdated, the district finds ways to ensure that updates and 

upgrades can be made.  The district utilized competitive grant funding for  
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many of these upgrades.  The District has also focused on programming to ensure 

that our students have similar opportunities to those in surrounding districts.  The 

District made the commitment to bring back the agriculture program through an oper-

ating referendum.  This was done several years ago, but it was a commitment that 

was made to the students to provide more opportunities in the area of agriculture and 

science.  When a new operating referendum failed, the board committed to keeping 

the program as a part of the annual budget.  The program continues to grow and offer 

new opportunities for students through the classroom and the FFA organization.  The 

District also started its own Early Childhood Special Education program.  Prior to 

having this program in-house, our students were sent to a neighboring district for ser-

vices.  Having the program in-house provides an environment for students in their 

home school and a long-term cost savings for the District.   The District refocused the 

Kid’s Club program and is now providing childcare services for any student in 3K 

and 4K following the morning 3K and 4K programs as well as after-school care for 

students in grades K-5.  The District received a grant to help support the development 

and implementation of a 3-Year-Old program for children.  This provides a low cost, 

high quality pre-school program for 3-year-old children and also provide an oppor-

tunity for expanded childcare services for these children.   The District continually 

reviews the opportunities that students have in regards to extra-curricular activities as 

well.  The District began offering Track and Field for HS students after students indi-

cated an interest.  Students have been able to show their success in this sport.  The 

district has made a commitment to allowing for further cooperative programs as well 

to allow students more options.  This past Spring, our middle school girls were pro-

vided the opportunity to participate in a school sponsored softball team.  This oppor-

tunity is being provided to help build a program that we have struggled with in the 

past.  The commitment to students and providing all that we can is evident in these 

crucial board decisions.  The Sr. high school provides an alternative program for stu-

dents that will provide opportunities for growth and academic success.  This program 

will provide more options for our District to help meet the needs of all students.   

Additionally, building and grounds maintenance occurs annually.  Two new boilers 
were installed at the Jr./Sr. High.  The new boilers, along with digital controls within 

the boiler room were completed in November of 2023.  The boilers replaced the one 
working boiler in the building.  The District is in a maintenance agreement for the 
HVAC system in both buildings to ensure that the systems are running to their full ca-

pacity.  As units and buildings age, it becomes more challenging to maintain them.  
Parts and units are obsolete and it is challenging to find replacements for fixes.  John 
Hustis Elementary received a new roof due to damage from a wind storm several  

continued on page 5 
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years ago.  The District updated all locks on both interior and exterior doors through 

grant funding.  This was done because over time locks fail and keys fail and we were 

at the point that it was occurring on a regular basis.  Along with the new lock installa-

tion, there were several doors that were in need of repair.  Doors that were showing 

their age and no longer were functional were replaced at both buildings.  The new 

doors were both interior doors and exterior doors.  Parking lot repairs were done at the 

Jr./Sr. High to help fix a drainage issue around the building and in the parking lot it-

self.  The parking lots are again in need of repair in several areas.  This is an annual 

maintenance item that the board reviews to ensure that our lots are safe for our stu-

dents and staff.  Flooring has been updated in classrooms and hallways at John Hustis 

Elementary.  There are several areas still in need of new flooring, but a significant in-

vestment was made to JHE in regards to floors.  The Jr./Sr. High gym received some 

upgrades as well.  The floor had reached its life expectancy and needed to be refin-

ished.  This is something that is done to keep the floor in top shape and to prevent 

more significant damage that could be done if maintenance is not completed.  New 

bleachers were also installed in the gym.  The old bleachers posed significant safety 

risks.  The new bleachers are up to code and provide the safety features needed.  These 

updates were done by borrowing funds.  This loan will be paid off as of June 2025.  

Updates were made in the kitchen at the Jr./Sr. High as well.  Many of the updates 

were done to bring our surfaces up to code.   The Jr./Sr. High had an accessible bath-

room built in the commons area.  This is not something that was planned for when it 

occurred, rather the District was mandated to do it.  It has enhanced accessibility for 

our community, students, and staff.  Painting has been done in both buildings.  The 

District continues to invest in the buildings.  The buildings do show signs of their age 

and more significant updates still remain.   

While we certainly have accomplished a lot through adding new opportunities for our 

students, we did not simply just add, we made cuts to keep our budget in check as 

well.  Over the past 10 years, the District has decreased staffing in many areas.  It is 

never popular to make cuts, but it is necessary.  We have cut 7 support staff, 2.5 ad-

ministrative positions, and 8 teaching staff.  We will continue to make necessary cuts 

as they are available to make.  Cuts cannot always be made.  There are many steps that 

we take to ensure that the cuts being made are sustainable and make sense to our stu-

dents and budget.  Cutting things that have a direct impact on students is always chal-

lenging.  Cutting programming is also a challenge as we want to offer as much as pos-

sible for our kids.  If we cut too much, it will impact enrollment and student achieve-

ment, two things that we are not willing to compromise.           continued on page 6 



 

 

The commitment to the students in the Hustisford School District is evident.  The 

mission statement of the District is to empower all students to learn the skills, ac-

quire the knowledge and develop the attitudes necessary for them to reach their 

full potential as citizens.  The improvements outlined that have been accom-

plished in the past 10 years show that commitment to our students and the com-

munity.  

The improvements and updates have been done with help and support from the 
community and the dedication and vision of many.  The support of community 
members, businesses, and organizations have helped us to expand programs and 
bring new things to students.  While these amazing things were being done in the 
District, budget cuts were being made to ensure that the District is operating as 
efficiently as possible.  As we all know, things have become more expensive and 
therefore doing more with less is our reality.  We have faced these challenges and 
met them.  The District had to make cuts that were not always popular, but the 
board ensured that programming for our students was not cut.  We have faced 
challenges, but rather than letting those challenges define us, we have accepted 
the challenges and worked with them to make ourselves grow and improve.  Our 
students are meeting the challenges of the classroom and in extra-curricular ac-
tivities.  The state report cards this year were released and JHE is exceeding ex-
pectations and the MS/HS met expectations.   This is based on our high achiev-
ing students and the work that they do each day.  Again, we have so much to be 
proud of.   The pride within the Hustisford School District is deep, it is evident in 
the support that is received for students in many areas.  The traditions within the 
District are valued as well.  We are #HustyProud! 
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FIRST GRADE FUN  
 

We have been having lots of fun learning in First Grade this year!  We especially enjoy projects and theme 

days. 

This winter we learned about holidays around the world.  We traveled by virtual “airplane” to destinations 

around the world, read articles and watched videos to learn about unique ways the local people celebrate 

certain holidays, and then did a project or activity to wrap up our experience.  Some of the class favorites 

were learning about Santa’s kangaroos in Australia, La Befana (The Christmas Witch) in Italy, and trying 

the dreidel game in Israel. 

We have a couple of big projects coming up.  First graders are beginning to work on their personal time-

lines.  Past and present are major themes in first grade, so it is always special for kids to see this concept in 

their own lives. 

Later this spring, we will do our data unit in math.  This is a fun one because we get to collect and graph so 

many different kinds of information.  We’ll finish up our unit by creating our own surveys, collecting data 

from others around the school, and displaying the results. 

First grade also welcomes a student teacher this month.  Ms. Faith Dargy will be joining us.  We are look-

ing forward to showing her a little bit more about what being a 

teacher is all about and are eager to have her share her ideas 

with us. 

We are ready for an exciting second semester.  With more 

theme days, field trips, and all-school activities on the way, it is 

sure to be a great end to our year! 
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JHE STUDENT COUNCIL  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JHE Student Council has been busy this year!  We have lots of very ambitious and excited 

members, which has led to some really neat ideas.  Most of our projects have involved plan-

ning fun activities for the school.  We kicked off the year with Homecoming spirit week.  

For Halloween, we created a not-so-spooky haunted house in the library that every class 

got to enjoy.  Then before winter break, we planned holiday stations with different activi-

ties for class buddies to do together.  Our upcoming fundraiser will be our Valentine sale. 

Students are able to purchase small items to be delivered to others during classroom Valen-

tine parties.  We are looking forward to finishing off the school year with some more fun 

and exciting activities! 



 

 

 

TRAILWAYS CONFERENCE HONORS CHOIR 

 
On Monday, November 18, 2024 seven members of the Hustisford High School 
Choir attended the Trailways Conference Honors Choir at Pardeeville High 

School.  The director for the day was Mr. 
Anthony Cao from Madison West High 
School.  The students spent the day 
working hard rehearsing their songs and 
preparing for their performance that 
evening.  The students did a fabulous job 
and represented Hustisford School Dis-
trict very well!!   
 
Students who attended the Honors Choir 
this year were:  Alicia Bykowski, Ruthie 
Shotton, Aubrey Fetzer, Madison Fetzer, 
Mimi Zamora, Kiera Leinen and Layla 
Thimm.   

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

Hustisford Alumni Spotlight 

We are looking to catch up with 

Hustisford Alumni!  We want to 

hear what exciting things you have 

accomplished after leaving the 

doors of  

Hustisford High School!   

What memories would you like to 

share or advice do you have for fu-

ture Falcon grads?! 

Please snap the QR code and take a 

minute to fill out our brief survey.   
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Kid’s Club has been off to a great start for the second quarter. We have been doing great with fol-

lowing the Falcon way being respectful, responsible and safe in the classroom and around the school. After 

our Thanksgiving break, we focused on friendship by doing puzzles and games together and reading the 

storybook The Rainbow Fish & designing our own fish with his own shiny scale! As December arrived with 

snow showers and talking about gingerbread we created our very own gingerbread with different types of 

materials. Then we learned about Santa, Reindeer, Candy canes and Christmas Traditions with several ac-

tivities from writing letters to Santa and reading the flannel story Christmas Tree, Christmas Tree What 

Do You See? After our Christmas and New Year break we jumped into learning about Arctic Animals by add-

ing animals with pinecones to our sensory bin for the week and doing activities with foxes, penguins and 

polar bears. The second week of January brought us making name snowmen and snow globes for snow/

snowmen & ice week! To wrap up the 2nd Quarter we are doing books by author Jan Brett. We are enjoying 

reading and doing activities to the stories The Mitten, The Three Snow Bears, Trouble with Trolls and The 

Hat, each story is unique and has detailed illustrations. Stay tuned for what second 

semester will have in store for Kid’s Club!  



 

 

It is hard to believe that the first semester of school is over and that we celebrated the 100th Day of 

School.  Our students at JHE have grown so much over the past 5 months.  They have so much to 

be proud of.  The pure joy that one witnesses when a child figures out a math problem or a chal-

lenging word in text is something that all staff members cherish.  Those moments when a student 

who has struggled to grasp a concept and they suddenly figure it out are priceless.  The joy that 

comes each and every day in an elementary school is something that is cherished.  The students at 

JHE bring so much energy and joy to all.  The second semester brings many of the same joys and 

new celebrations.   

New 3K/4K/5K Open House is set for April 16, 2025 from 5:00-6:30 pm.  This is an open house 

style format and you may come at any time during this time range.  This is a time for families of 

new 3K and 4K students for Fall of 2025 can come in and meet the teacher, explore the classroom, 

and have questions answered in regards to programming.  Information on Kid’s Club wraparound 

care for 3K and 4K students will also be available for families.  The 5K room will also be open for 

families of 5K students for the 2025-2026 school year.  While we know that many of our upcom-

ing 5K students are currently enrolled in our 4K program, some are not and this provides an op-

portunity for an introduction to JHE.  Summer school registration for both current 3K and 4K chil-

dren will also be available during this time. 

Summer School Registration will be held on April 16, 2025.   Registration will take place at JHE 

in the gym and run from 5:00-6:30 pm.  Information regarding summer school will be sent out, 

posted on the website, and available at JHE beginning April 7.  Summer Recreation and Swim-

ming Lessons sign up will also take place during this time.  Kids Club sign up can also be com-

pleted at registration.  Summer school, session 1 runs from June 9-27.  Session 2 runs from July 7-

Aug. 1.   

There are several upcoming dates that are important for JHE students and families.   JHE will also 

be having their annual Glow Dance on March 14.  This event was very successful last year.  This 

is a free event for families.  Parents must come to the dance with their child.  This year, each stu-

dent will receive glow bracelets upon entering but will have the chance to purchase more glow 

items.  The funds raised from glow items and concessions during the Glow Dance will go toward 

the new playground at JHE.   

Teachers from JHE will be working at the McDonalds in Hartford on Wednesday, April 30 from 4

-7 pm for McTeacher Night.  This is a great event.  JHE will get 20% of all proceeds from that 

time.  Money earned will go directly to the JHE playground fund. 

JHE is once again doing the “Egg My Yard” event.  This too is a fundraiser for the new play-

ground.  Families or community members can order candy and treat filled eggs to be scattered 

across the yard so that children can wake up on Easter morning to an Easter Egg hunt.  This event 

was very successful last year and we hope to get great participation once again.  Information will 

be available on the district Facebook page shortly with how to participate and order.  Orders will 

be due by April 11. 

JHE NEWS 
From the Desk of Mrs. Cramer 
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Summer School Registration 

Including Sinissippi Rec Programs, Kids Club and          

Kindergarten Open House 

3, 4, and 5 Year Old Kindergarten 

     Registration            Registration 

     Wednesday          Wednesday 

     April 16, 2025          April 16, 2025 

     5:00—6:30 PM          5:00 —6:30 PM 

 

 

Session 1 

June 9—June 27 

No Summer School June 30—July 4 

Session 2 

July 7—August 1 

The state testing window is just around the corner.  JHE students will be completing most of their 

testing after spring break.  Spring break is March 24-28, 2025.  The spring semester also brings so 

much fun and excitement to JHE with events and field trips.  Families will receive updates through 

the weekly JHE update sent out each weekend.  The ABC Countdown to the end of the year will in-

clude many fun things again this spring as well such as Chuck-A-Duck and treat purchases.  Finally, 

JHE is doing a spring basket raffle for the playground.  Families received information on how to do-

nate to help create baskets for each grade level.  Tickets for the raffle will be available from April 16 

– 25.  During this time, individuals can purchase tickets at school for $1 each or an arm span for $20.  

The winners of the baskets will be chosen on April 25 following the Donuts with Grown-Ups day at 

school.  Donuts with Grown-Ups is a fun morning where JHE students get to share breakfast with a 

special grown-up or two from their life.  More information on this great day will be coming out soon 

for JHE families.   

JHE students continue to work on the school-wide expectation entitled the Falcon Way.  Students fo-
cus on being respectful, responsible, and safe.  Each month at an assembly, students are rewarded for 
expected behavior.  The program continues to show success and the students at JHE are doing an 
amazing job living each day, the Falcon Way! 
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Tickets available during   

 

Summer School Registration  

Kindergarten Open House 

 3-year old, 4-year old, 5-year old Kindergarten 

 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 16, 2025 

5:00—6:30 PM 

 

ALL PROCEEDS GOING TO THE PLAYGROUND FUND 

Winners announced April 25 



 

 

HUSTY ATHLETICS—GO BIG RED! 
Families can sign up to view athletic contests through the NFHS network. Camera systems are 

mounted in the Jr. / Sr. High School gym and Football/Soccer field. Information to sign up for a 

subscription can be found on the Hustisford School District website.  

Please visit https://www.nfhsnetwork.com/ to subscribe.  

Athletic events are subject to change without notice due to weather and or other variables.   

All attempts were made to ensure accuracy at time of printing.   

Athletic calendars can also be found on the Hustisford School District website. 

 

Order a John Hustis Elementary Yearbook Today!! 

 

To order a  2024-2025 John Hustis Elementary School Yearbook,  

please scan the QR code below  

or submit form and payment to the JHE office no later than Monday, April 7th. 

JHE yearbook ID code 15102825.  

 

As the winter sports seasons are coming to a close, to follow is the start of the  

spring sports seasons schedules.    

Complete schedules can be found on the Hustisford School District website calendar.  

https://www.hustisford.k12.wi.us/family/calendars.cfm 

 

https://www.nfhsnetwork.com/
https://www.hustisford.k12.wi.us/family/calendars.cfm
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2024-2025 Hustisford Jr/Sr High School Spring Sports 

3/21  Invitational   4:00 PM  Ripon College 

 4/8  Invitational   4:00 PM  Randolph High School 

 4/10  Invitational   4:15 PM  Mayville High School 

 

 3/31  Scrimmage   4:30 PM  Waupan HS 

 4/7  Columbus   7:00 PM  Hustisford High School 

 4/10  Living Word   7:00 PM  Hustisford High School  

 4/12  Watertown Luth. Prep 1:00 PM  Hustisford High School 

 4/15  Valley Christian  4:30 PM  Valley Christian High School 

 

  4/3  Marshall             4:30  PM  Hustisford Firemen’s Park 

 4/4  Waterloo   5:00 PM  Waterloo Fireman’s Park 

 4/8  Oakfield   5:00 PM  Hustisford Fireman’s Park 

 4/10  Oakfield   5:00 PM  Oakfield High School 

 4/11  Green Lake/Princeton 4:30 PM  Hustisford Fireman’s Park 

 4/14  Palmyra Eagle  5:00 PM  Palmyra-Eagle High School 

 4/15  Wayland   5:00 PM  Hustisford Fireman’s Park 

 

 4/1  Oshkosh Lourdes       5:00  PM  Dodgeland High School 

 4/7  Deerfield   5:00 PM  Deerfield High School 

   4/8  Oakfield   5:00 PM  Dodgeland High School 

4/10  Wayland         5:00  PM   

 4/12  Triangular   9:00 AM  Dodgeland High School 

   4/15  Horicon   5:00 PM  Dodgeland High School 

  



 

 

 

JR. / SR. HIGH UPDATE 
 
Greetings Hustisford Jr. / Sr. High School Families, 
 
Each year it seems so very strange to say the school year is half over. It truly seems like it just started. Students will be partici-
pating in many activities this coming quarter. The Jr. High and Sr. High students will be competing in Forensics, Solo & En-
semble, Honors Band, Academic Bowl, Math Meet, and wrapping up Winter sports seasons. Students have been hard at work 
practicing for their upcoming musical. In all of these areas I know our students will be successful  and make Husty proud. 

Attendance 

Attendance is so important in your 
child’s education and development. 
Being at school and on time develops 
life skills that your child can build on 
for their future. Please help us sup-
port you with your child’s education. 
Below is a chart illustrating the 
amount of time and education your 
child misses when not in attendance 
or late to school.  

Thank You Hustisford Lions Club 

I would like to take a moment to send a 
very large thank you to the Hustisford 
Lions Club. This year the Lions Club do-
nated money again to help cover some of 
the costs for the 8th grade students’ Wash-
ington D.C. trip. I cannot thank them 
enough for this incredible act of generosi-
ty to help send the students on this excel-
lent educational trip.  

The mandated testing season will soon begin. The ACT testing for the 11th grade will take place on Wednesday, March 12 th. This day will be 
a normal school day for all other students. 

Grade 10 as well as grades 6-8 will be taking the Forward Exam April 1st –  April 17th. 

Grades 9 and 10 will be taking the PreACT Secure on April 16th and April 17th.  

These tests are vital in evaluating student progress, determining curriculum needs, and helping students achieve future endeavors. These 
tests are also a portion of how the State evaluates their progress and produces our overall score on the State Report Card. Please encour-
age your child to take these tests to the best of their ability. With your encouragement we hope to capture an accurate assessment of your 
child’s abilities and how we can improve to be the best school in the area.  

I would just like to encourage everyone to attend Parent-Teacher Conferences, which are scheduled for Thursday, February 20 th, from 
4:00— 7:00 p.m. Please come meet or visit with your child’s second semester teachers. 

Spring Break will take place this year from March 24 th – March 28th. Enjoy this time with your family. 
 
 

Congratulations 
 

Class of 2025  
 

Valedictorian  
 

Kiera Leinen  
 

Congratulations 
 

Class of 2025  
 

Salutatorian  
 

Isabella Burback 
 



 

  19

   

 

Forensics 
 
The Trailways Conference forensics 
meet was held at Dodgeland 
Schools on February 3.  
 
Ilyssa O’Gorman competed in poet-
ry and Ruthie Shotton competed in 
storytelling.  
 
This was the first forensics meet for 
both ladies. Ruthie received a first 
place conference medal. Great job 
ladies! 

 

Trailways South  
Conference Honors Band  
 
Hustisford High School 
Band students, Taylor Crim-
mings, Allie Kulkee, and 
Madeline Maas participated 
in the Trailways South Con-
ference Honors Band on 
February 5th. After weeks of 
preparation, these students 
rehearsed diligently for sev-
en hours with 75+ students 
from surrounding schools to 
create an exciting concert!   

 
Second Quarter Perfect Attendance – Awesome job students 

 
   SENIORS: Connor Buchanan, Scarlett Kluewer, Jack Lancelle,  
   Vasin Luengsuwalai  
 
   JUNIORS: Abigail Cookson, Serenity Frane, Jacob Guenterberg 
 
   SOPHOMORE: Brayson Lentz 
 
   FRESHMEN: Charles Kaminski, Anthony Kluck, Brenden Steinke 
 
   EIGHTH GRADERS: Everett Ottery, Abbigail Schifelbine 
 
   SIXTH GRADERS: Kodey Her, Owen Pieper, Jesse Preston, Maddix Schreiber  



 

 

 

Second Quarter High Honor Roll Grade Point Average 3.5-4.0* 

SENIORS: Joseph Beavers, Adelyn Beisbier *, Isabella Burback, Kiera Leinen, Vasin Luengsuwalai, Dami-
on Strube, Micaiah Zamora. JUNIORS: Kadence Brusveen, Rosalia Dominguez, Malyssa Drake, Serenity Frane, 
Madeline Maas *, Hailey Pieper, Adalyn Raue. SOPHOMORES: Koltin Her *, Alex Justmann *, Brayson Lentz, 
Ruthie Shotton, Devin Strube, Layla Thimm *. FRESHMEN: Bryson Brusveen, Alexis Burback, Anthony Kluck, 
Allie Kulkee, Brenden Steinke. EIGHTH GRADERS: Dawson Maas *, Kiara Tucek, Levi Walters. SEVENTH 
GRADERS: Kendall Anderson *, Clarabelle Gentry, Klaire Her *, Serenity Jacobson-Croft, Rowyn Nicholls, 
Kolton Wyse. SIXTH GRADERS: Kinsley Allar, Addison Dentici, Maya Dretske, Kodey Her, Marshall Johnson, 
Gavin Kulkee, Levi Maas *, Madelyn Schmidt, Alana Sperla. 

Second Quarter Honor Roll Grade Point Average 3.0-3.49 

SENIORS: Brody Bridgham, Connor Buchanan, Madison Fetzer, Treyton Hildebrandt, Scarlett Kluewer, 
Austin Peplinski, Caleb Peplinski, Tanner Peters, Devin Williams. JUNIORS: Parker Bridgham, Austin Cappello, 
Abigail Cookson, Kenadie Holmes, Kennedy Newville, Aubrey Weber, Chandler Wegner. SOPHOMORES: Tay-
lor Crimmings, Mackenzie Decker, McKenna Greer, Vivian Henderson, Joseph Johnson, Lily Pasbrig, Logan Pol-
lak, Lacey Strube. FRESHMEN: Nolan Buchmann, Wyatt Christenson, Dominic Cortes Hastings, Aubrey Fetzer, 
Sidney Joeckel, Jessica Lara, Abbigail Neu-Hartwig, Ilyssa O’Gorman, Madyson Schreiber. EIGHTH GRADERS: 
Joseph Adkins, Everett Ottery. SEVENTH GRADERS: Alex Dretske, Zariah Gast, Jayson Greer, Drake Williams, 
Evelyn Wulf. SIXTH GRADERS: Daisy Brand, Aislin Daak, Audrina Donegon, Conner Huncosky, Maddix 
Schreiber. 

Second Quarter Academic Letter 

To receive Academic Certificates (grades 6-8) or Academic Letters (grades 9-12), the student must maintain a 
3.5 or higher grade point average for four consecutive quarters. Congratulations on a job well done! 

Academic Certificate 

Kiara Tucek  

Academic Letter  

Joseph Beavers  

Second Quarter Teacher’s Choice Awards 

Ms. Anglemyer- Dawson Maas, Mrs.Bickert- Serenity Jacobson-Croft, Mr. Boulanger- Lily Pasbrig, Mrs. Da-
ley- Jayson Greer, Ms. Ferrando- Rowyn Nicholls, Allie Kulkee, Mr. Haan- Jacob Guenterberg, Mrs. Jaeck- 
Izzy Burback, Mr. Jones- Abby Cookson, Mr. Koch- Adalyn Raue, Mrs. Maas- Presley Ehrlich, Ms. Novak- 
Levi Dykstra, Jessica Lara, Ms. Pamperin- Jameson Margelofsky, Mr. Powers- RJ Neiman, Mrs. Schall- Mad-
dy Maas, Mrs. Stewart- Alex Komp, Ms. Thuecks- Ellie Becker, Kolton Stark, Dylan Strube, Mrs. Wohling- Clar-
abelle Gentry, Josh Becker. 

Administrator Choice Award 

Mr. Bushéy – Aiden Bykowski 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Jr. High Teachers Choice recipients  Sr. High Teachers Choice recipients  
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FITNESS CENTER 

If you are looking for a place to work out, con-
sider the Jr. / Sr. High School Fitness Center. 
Fitness Center hours are Monday – Friday 
6:30 – 8:00 a.m. and Monday – Thursday 
5:00 – 7:00 p.m. 
 
The cost to join is $50 a semester or $3 per 
visit. A semester membership costs around 
60 cents a day. Contact the Jr. / Sr. High 
School for more details or to join.  

School Activity 

Falcon Time groups competed in an activity to see which Jr. High and Sr. High Falcon Time 
could keep the balloon in the air the longest. The groups had to work together and use only 
specified body parts to keep the balloon in the air. Mrs. Daley’s Jr. High group and Mr. Powers’ 
Sr. High group were victorious. It was a fun activity that all participants really enjoyed.  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Sr. High Winners - Mr. Powers’ Falcon 
Time – Hailey Pieper, Nolan Buch-
mann, Vivian Henderson. 

Jr. High Winners – Mrs. Daley’s Fal-

con Time – Jameson Margelofsky, Alex 

Dretske, Serenity Jacobson-Croft.  

 



 

 

  STAFF CLASH DRESS UP DAY 

 

The staff had fun 
wearing clashing out-
fits to receive some 
strange looks from 
students. 

High School Hosts Successful Blood Drive 
 
The Student Council hosted their second blood drive    
with Versiti on January 29

th
. This was the best turn out 

of donors since 2019.  We had 23 donors which has 
put us over the mark for the $250 scholarship.  If we 
have 50 donors at our next blood drive on April 
2nd we can receive a $500 scholarship.  You can 
sign up for a time slot now by going to Versiti.org 
and searching for Hustisford's drive on April 
2nd.  This money will be awarded to a student council 
senior next year so please help out our student coun-
cil and save lives in the process! 

 
 

   BUCKLE UP, STAY 200 FEET BACK 
 

 

On December 19
th
 , the Driver’s Education 

class was given a presentation on work 
zone and winter time driving responsibili-
ties. Nate Minning from the Dodge County 
Highway Department gave a PowerPoint 
presentation then took the class outside to 
see one of the plow trucks up close and talk 
to driver Brad Anderson about the opera-
tions of the truck.  Ironically enough of a 
snow storm gave school a two hour delay 
the next morning, which really helped in-
grain the lesson of buckle up, stay 200 feet 
back from a plow truck and have patience. 
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More information regarding the Hustisford School District,  

including Annual Notices  

and Educational Options can be found on the District website at  

www.hustisford.k12.wi.us 

 THE CAREER FAIR IS BACK! 

On April 23
rd

 the Hustisford Jr. / Sr. High School will again host a Career Fair. The Academic and Ca-      
reer Planning team put together an activity that is an accumulation of the lessons and activities students 
have been working on every Wednesday this entire school year during Falcon Time. This year the team   
has sent out 120+ letters to businesses and post-secondary career options for students to attend. If you 
wish to be a part of this great event, please contact the Jr. / Sr. High School for more details. We are 
grateful and delighted with the individuals and businesses that have agreed to attend so far. We look for-
ward to seeing our students representing themselves to these businesses and the impact this opportuni-
ty may have on future employment or career path options.  

If you or your company would like to participate in this year’s event, please contact the Jr. / Sr. High 
School at (920)349-3261. 

     Upcoming Events—Dates to Remember 

March 14
th

  & 15
th

 —Rodger & Hammerstein's Cinderella 
performed by the Hustisford/Dodgeland Music depart-
ments at 7p.m. The students have been working extreme-
ly hard and are so excited to share it with you! Tickets 
can be purchased through GoFan using the links below.   

Friday, 3/14 Performance - https://gofan.co/event/3250307?
schoolId=WI19418  

Saturday, 3/15 Performance - https://gofan.co/event/3250323?schoolId=WI19418 

      

     March 21
st—

 Last Day of 3rd Quarter 

 

     March 24
th

 – 28
th

 – Spring Break; No School 

 

     April 18
th

—Good Friday, No School 

 

      April 23
rd

 – Career Fair  

https://gofan.co/event/3250307?schoolId=WI19418
https://gofan.co/event/3250307?schoolId=WI19418
https://gofan.co/event/3250323?schoolId=WI19418


 

 

 

 

Non-Discrimination Statement 

The Hustisford School District does not discriminate on the basis of age, race, color, sex, national origin, ancestry, religion, 
creed, pregnancy, marital or parental status, gender, sexual orientation (including transgender status, change of sex or gender 
identity), homelessness status, physical, emotional, or learning disability/handicap, in its curricular, career and technical educa-
tion programs, co-curricular programs, student services, recreational or other programs and activities, or in admissions or ac-
cess to programs or activities offered by the school district. 

All career and technical education opportunities are offered on a nondiscriminatory basis and are open to all students in the 
Hustisford School District. These programs include offerings in business education, technical education, and family and con-
sumer education. 

The Hustisford School District will make reasonable accommodation of a student’s sincerely held religious beliefs with regard to 
academic requirements. The Superintendent of Schools may be contacted regarding non-discrimination issues. He/she can be 
reached at: Superintendent of Schools, Hustisford School District, 845 South Lake Street, Hustisford, WI 53034 (920-349-8109). 
(School Board Policies - 1422, 2260, 3122, & 4122) 

 

  Hustisford School District 

P.O.  Box 326 

        845 S. Lake Street 

          Hustisford, WI  53034 

           Ph. (920)-349-8109 

        Fax (920)-349-3716 

          www.hustisford.k12.wi.us 

LOCAL POSTAL CUSTOMER 

Hustisford, WI  53034 


